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The summer is very nearly over.  The North Central Region has had a very active year! 

 

Mark your calendars now 

NCR Days will be held in conjunction with 

the Junior Composers Summer Program 

July 19-20, 2019 

Junior Composers Website link: 

http://www .juniorcomposers.org/ 

NCR Website link: 

http://www.nfmcncr.org/default.cfm  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.juniorcomposers.org/
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NCR had a wonderful meeting July 20-21 in Minneapolis.  The annual meeting was held in 
conjunction with our regional project, Junior Composers Summer Programs.  Our national 
guest(s) were Sandra and Wendell Anderson.  They were charming and very interesting.  We 
ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ {ŀƴŘǊŀΩǎ ǘŀƭk after the Board Meeting.   

   

North Central Region Meeting July 2018  

We enjoyed Sandra Anderson as our National 

Guest 
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Final Salon of the Junior Composers July 2018 Session 

 

***************************************************************************  

The 2018 National Conference was in our region as well, with Jeanne and Richard Hryniewicki 

doing a fabulous job hosting and planning.  

Our condolences to Cindy Lear Iowa State Treasurer, whose daughter succumbed to cancer this 

summer.  If you would like to send a personal letter of sympathy, please send to Cindy and 

Roger Lear at  432 Vermont St, Waterloo, IA 50701. 

Also, Diane Smith, former Iowa Board Member, lost her husband of 45 years recently.  If you 

would like to send her a card, please send to her at 2301 Walnut St, West Des Moines, IA 

50265. 
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South Dakota Members at Convention 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left to right:  Lori a nd Daryl Jessen, 

Arlene Lewis, Pat Steege, Karen and 

Perry Bourne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Attendees at the South Dakota Board Meeting 
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North Dakota Federation of Music Clubs  

 

We were unable to hold our spring board meeting in April due to inclement weather, so we transacted a few 

essential items of business through the Executive Board via e-mail.  We will officially approve those actions at 

the fall board meeting, scheduled for September 29 th at the University of Jamestown.  Hopefully we will have 

more cooperative weather then!  

 

Six members of the NDFMC attended the conference in Milwaukee in June, and came home very inspired to 

carry on the work of the Federation.  

 

At our fall 2017 board meeting we approved two scholarships to International Music Camp for the 2018 season 

and beyond.  Tim Baumann, IMC director, and Kris Brugamyer, NDFMC treasurer, worked out the details in 

time for the scholarships to be awarded this year.  We also give six smaller scholarships for Orchestra Week, 

which is the last week in July.   

 

The last Friday in July is Federation Day at IMC.  Carolyn Nelson presented the awards at that time, and Deb 

Eraas and her committee made arrangements and provided the reception following that ceremony.  The 

different clubs in the state rotate the responsib ility for that ceremony.  Our thanks to all of them for their work 

this year. 

 

Tim Baumann has accepted a position on our state board, and Carolyn Nelson has joined the governing board 

of IMC, so our bonds are strengthening.  We hope to see a closer working relationship between the two entities 

in the future.  

 

The Bismarck-Mandan Thursday Music Club and the St. Cecelia Music Club of Dickinson are involved in planning 

for the biennial convention to be held in Bismarck April 23 -25, 2019.  The Young Artist wil l be Kevin Ahfat, 

pianist. 

 

 

There were five NDFMC Board 

members, three club presidents, 10 

delegates, one invited guest, and six 

other people for a total of 25 

convention attendees 
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Picture Highlights of the NDMFC Convention, May 2017 

Kathy Dailey, Registration  
Kris Brugamyer with hostess gift from 

the Schumann Music Guild, Minot.  

Deb Eraas introducing The 

Heritage Singers at the 

Christ Lutheran Church.  

 

Table Decoration  

National Guests:  

Carolyn Nelson & Karen Bourne  

Tim Baumann, 

IMC Co -Director  

Chaplain  

Carole Flatau  

Efrain Amaya, Director of 

the Minot Symphony 

Orchestra  

NDFMC Officers from 2015 -2017 

Shelby Huston , 

Violinist  


